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Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

From: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health
Sent: Wednesday, October 14, 2015 5:38 PM
To: Gary Bates (gary_bates@efiglobal.com); Paul King (PDKing0000@aol.com)
Cc: Roe, Dilan, Env. Health
Subject: Red Hanger Kleaners, ACEH case file RO2981 and GeoTracker Global ID T10000000416, 

6235-6239 College Ave., Oakland

Paul and Gary, 

Thank you for the opportunity to discuss the status of the subject case today.  ACEH is pleased with the results of the 
recent sampling and the progress of the case.  When we discussed the next step consisting of the comprehensive round 
of air sampling, it was with the understanding the fans to the suites would remain on.  As noted in HERO Note #5, EPA 
Region 9 recommends indoor air sampling with the HVAC off for a period of 36 hours.  Following the current round of 
proposed sampling, please consider conducting indoor air sampling with the fans off.  We can discuss this when reviewing 
the results of the next round of indoor air sampling. 

Please keep ACH informed with regard to the sample collection scheduling. 

Regards, 
Keith Nowell 
 

Keith Nowell PG, CHG 
Hazardous Materials Specialist 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda , CA 94502‐6540 
phone: 510 / 567  ‐ 6764 
fax: 510 / 337 ‐ 9335 
email: keith.nowell@acgov.org 
 
PDF copies of case files can be reviewed/downloaded at: 
 
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm 
 

 


